TOWN OF WINDHAM

TOWN BOARD MEETING



NOVEMBER 22, 2016
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY
Present: Supervisor: Robert J. Pelham

   Councilmen: Wayne Van Valin, Karl Gonzalez, Donald Murray & Ian Peters

   Town Clerk: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Police Chief Tor Tryland, Mrs. Levine, WAJ Gov’t Students-Ashley Levine & Taylor Ohl
Absent: Ambulance Director Jeanie Scotti & Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz
The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and Councilman Gonzalez opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
THE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 10, 2016 TOWN BOARD MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Gonzalez, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust has nothing to report on at this time.
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2.REQUEST USE OF HENSONVILLE PARK: on December 2, 2016 @ 5:30pm. Santa will be visiting to sing songs and light the tree.  Following all are invited back to Nana Gail’s Café for cookies and hot chocolate.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Gonzalez, with all in favor.
3.REQUEST USE OF CD LANE PARK 2017: Manitou’s Revenge Ultramarathon & Relay, a 54-mile point to point trail ultramarathon beginning in Windham and ending in Phoenicia, mostly following the Long Path, to be held on Saturday, June 17 to Sunday, June 18, 2017. Gates will need to be opened at 3am on June 17, 2017.  This is their fifth year for this event. Charlie Gadol is the race director.  Certificate of Insurance will be on file prior to the event.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Gonzalez, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor.
4.GREENE COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY/SPCA Contract for 2017: Agreement is for January 1-December 31, 2017.  This is an annual contract in pursuant to Article 7 of the Agriculture & Markets Law of the State of New York.  A motion to accept and allow the Supervisor to sign was approved by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.
5.NY RISING Second Amendment to Subrecipent Agreement with GOSR (Mad Brook). Need Supervisor’s signature. This amendment adds $532,500 for the Drainage Improvements along Mad Brook.  This brings the total amount of funding in our SRA to accepted projects to $875,500.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Gonzalez, with all in favor.
6.WILLIAMSON LAW BOOK Town Clerk Plus Dogs Support Contract renewal needs Supervisor’s signature.  Annual Software Support Contract for December 1, 2016 through November 30, 2017. Contract invoice fee is $330.00.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor.
7.TOWN BOARD RESOLUTION #69 OF 2016:  to balance the Sewer District fund acct.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor, copy attached.  GENERAL FUND RESOLUTION #27 OF 2016: to balance the General Fund acct. A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor, copy attached.
8.HIGHWAY REPORT: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington was present.  Snow season is here and we are in good shape.  The neighboring towns had some last minute stuff that needed our help.  Next week we will be working on some holiday stuff.
9.POLICE REPORT: Police Chief Tor Tryland was present and has nothing to report on all is good.  
10.AMBULANCE REPORT:  Ambulance Director Jeanie Scotti was absent. Councilman Murray spoke to Jeanie prior to the meeting.  She has a quote for a new ambulance.  Right now we are going to be put off buying a new ambulance till the new year.  The Board has received a copy of that quote to be found in their mailboxes for a later review.    For the remaining part of this year, the monitor is more important.  Supervisor Pelham stated for the Board’s knowledge that an ambulance complaint was made to the Dept. of Health. They came out and went through the reports and everything is fine. 
11.COMMITTEE REPORTS: Councilman Murray has nothing to report on.  Councilman Gonzalez has reviewed the magnet proof for the emergency shelters.  It looks good Denise Meehan can go ahead and order. A contract was received from Jim Decker of Dan’s Septic Service, LLC to provide pumping of CD Lane septic holding tank at a rate of $.12 per gallon, in the event of an emergency pumping will be at a rate of $.22 per gallon. Larry Gardner will review the contract and make note to the term and duration of the contract.  Councilman Van Valin the Centre Property had another leak in the same area of the roof. He was not able to get there.  He called Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington and he was able to take care of the leaks with buckets. Larry Tompkins has been notified. With the cold weather coming on we should not have a lot of problems with the roof leaking.  Supervisor Pelham noted that the 
TOWN BOARD MEETING (CON’T)


NOVEMBER 22, 2016

Centre Property Clock is not working properly again!  Councilman Peters is waiting for the contract for the 10 email addresses that have been approved. Lighting project is underway. Lights bulbs have been received and are a waiting to be installed.
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: no comment from anyone.
ACCOUNT BALANCES AND BUDGET COMPARISIONS November 22, 2016 files were made available for the Board to review.
GENERAL FUND WARRANT #22-G contained vouchers #815-853, totaling $177,720.85 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor.

HIGHWAY FUND WARRANT #22 contained vouchers #204-216, totaling $85,200.05 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman              Van Valin, with all in favor.
SEWER DISTRICT FUND WARRANT #22 contained vouchers #284-309, totaling $13,324.79 was audited and approved on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor.

SIDEWALK MAINTENANCE DISTRICT WARRANT #1 contained vouchers #1, totaling $267.00 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor.

NEW YORK RISING WARRANT #1 contained vouchers #1-5, totaling $25,561.62 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor.

EXECUTIVE SESSION Councilman Gonzalez made a motion at 7:21 p.m. to recess from the Town Board Meeting to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor. Town Attorney Larry Gardner was allowed to stay. All others in the audience were asked to leave.

RECONVENE MEETING Councilman Murray made a motion at 7:30 p.m. to adjourn from Executive Session to reconvene to the Town Board Meeting, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.
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